May – June 1961 Journal

Future Gains Need Political Action

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Some 25 years ago, on a memorable Sunday night, the writer proposed to some 1100 members of a well known industrial union that they ask for one week paid annual vacation at the forthcoming wage conference. Most members approved of the idea. There were a few, however, who did not see what they could do with a vacation since they would have no spending money for it; also a few to whom the idea of having nothing to do for five whole days was more than they could stand. 


Several years passed before we got that paid vacation, but nobody ever had any trouble passing the time - the usual complaint being that it wasn’t long enough. 


We hoped that the new-found leisure would encourage a greater interest in union and community affairs among working people, resulting in labor representatives being elected to the various levels of government. It is doubtful if it did so. 


The 40-hour work week, paid annual vacations, paid statutory holidays, pension and health plans have brought us to the end of the road, leading towards tolerable working and living conditions, while we are working, but what happens when we are not working?


What guarantee is there that those of us who are now working will keep on doing so?


Having established reasonable basic living standards for our people, it seems that we must work to extend these benefits to all other people, it seems that we must work to extend these benefits to all other people, before there can be lasting peace in the world, with a guarantee of continuous employment for all.


This is something that cannot be negotiated at the economic bargaining table. It is a political matter, to be settled at a different kind of conference from the annual wages and conditions affair that we are so used to. It will be more like the Federation of Labour or national labor conventions at which the many unions meet, forget their differences, and remember only their common problems. 

The role of our unions as a wringer to squeeze a few more shekels out of stingy employers is nearly finished. So is our freedom to use that wringer very effectively. The many anti-labor laws now in existence prevent us from carrying on as a strictly economic unit. We have to be active politically as well.


With the administrative experience we have gained in operating our unions, together with the grass roots knowledge that comes to us as we grow up among the people who carry on the world’s business, what should be more natural than that union representatives should become aldermen, mayors, and legislatures at provincial and national levels, not as isolated individuals, but as members of an organized political group, with a program for action designed to meet the needs of working people. 
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